
Sheriff’s deputies ready for
Stateline New Year’s revelers
The Douglas County Sheriff’s Office is readying itself for the
upcoming New Year’s Eve celebration at Lake Tahoe. Each year
upward of 60,000 celebrants ring in the New Year in the casino
core area of Stateline.

Due to the ordinarily high volume of celebrants within the
Stateline casino core area during the event, Highway 50 may be
closed to vehicle traffic in the evening if necessary for the
safety  of  the  celebrants.  If  that  should  occur,  vehicle
traffic will be diverted around the Stateline casino core area
using upper and lower Lake Parkway Drive.

Drivers anticipating traveling through the Stateline casino
core  area  on  New  Year’s  Eve  should  allow  themselves  an
additional 15 minutes of travel time. Drivers transiting the
area  in  wintertime  should  always  anticipate  poor  road
conditions caused by winter weather. They should have snow
tires mounted on their vehicle or carry tire chains/cables
with them.

Officers  of  the  Douglas  County  Sheriff’s  Office  will  be
present  in  the  Stateline  casino-core  area  throughout  the
evening,  supplemented  by  officers  and  representatives  of
numerous  other  law  enforcement  agencies,  including  Nevada
Highway Patrol, Carson City Sheriff’s Office, South Lake Tahoe
Police  Department,  El  Dorado  County  Sheriff’s  Office,
California  Highway  Patrol,  Nevada  Department  of  Prisons,
Placer  County  Sheriff’s  Office  and  the  FBI.  Supporting
agencies  include  the  Douglas  County  Communications  Center,
Tahoe-Douglas Fire Department, Douglas County Road Department,
Caltrans and Nevada Department of Transportation.

Glass  or  metal  containers,  regardless  of  contents,  are
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prohibited in the casino core area on New Year’s Eve. Any such
containers, including their contents, will be confiscated for
destruction by law enforcement. Alcohol or other liquids shall
be in a plastic cup, paper cup or other similar vessel.

Parents must be mindful of their children’s whereabouts and
activities, especially during the New Year’s Eve celebration.
The crowd that gathers in the casino core for the event is not
conducive or intended for participation by juveniles. Each
year during the event, a large percentage of contacts and
arrests are made of persons under the age of 21.


